

## **Animal Harbor News**

March 6, 2017



### A Pig's Tail Tale

Hickory did not want to go into the trailer. We used apples. Rini Tyler, our Assistant Manager tried to sweet talk him. "Come on, Handsome Boy, you can do it." Sam Hamilton encouraged from behind. Hickory was NOT amused. Even though the trailer (loaned to us by Doug Swann and Josh Cole at the Franklin Farmer's Coop) was decked out with fresh straw, a bowl of tasty pig chow, and another of water, he did not see the ramp as the entry to piggy paradise. In fact, as the minutes ticked by, he did everything to either stall or bash down our makeshift



barriers. What to do? Click here to read the rest of the story!

#### **Our New Shelter Manager**

We are pleased to announce the appointment of our new shelter manager, Lane Carter. Lane lives in Fayetteville with her seven dogs and four cats. She was born and raised in Memphis, and moved to Middle Tennessee in 1997. Lane's grown son and daughter live in Manchester and Rossville respectively with their families.

Lane worked as a veterinary technician for seven years, and she has had a career as a paramedic for the past 30 years. At this point in her life, she finds working with animals to be more enjoyable than human medicine. "If I had known 30 years ago what I know now," she said, "I would have become a veterinarian." Lane is also the co-author of the book, Almost a Whisper: A Holistic Approach to Working with Your Horse (Alpine



Publications, 1999) which describes the training methods of her husband at the time.

Lane is excited about joining the staff at Animal Harbor. "I think Animal Harbor is an awesome place and I'm looking forward to working with the team to make it even better," she said. "I would like for Animal Harbor to set the standard for shelter operations and animal care."



Save the date of **Saturday**, **April 29** for Animal Harbor's spring fundraiser at San Miguel's in Winchester. Details will be forthcoming as we solidify our plans, but we know it will be a fun event!

#### Share your photos with us!

Did you know that we have a <u>Happy Tails page on our website</u>? Here we have stories and pictures from our adopters—Happy Tales of Happy Tails! If you have a pet that was adopted from Animal Harbor, we invite you to send us a photo and we will post it on that page. You can email the photo to info@animalharbor.org and include the pet's name and your name and any info you would like to share.







# Donate now!

Animal Harbor | (931) 962-4472 | info@animalharbor.org | www.animalharbor.org | Location: 56 Nor-Nan Road, Winchester, TN Shelter hours: Tues-Fri 12-5; Sat 10-4 Mailing address: PO Box 187 Winchester, TN 37398

**STAY CONNECTED** 







Animal Harbor | P.O. Box 187, Winchester, TN 37398

Sent by info@animalharbor.org in collaboration with

